Madrid Planning Board Minutes
Thursday, April 8, 2010

6:30 p.m.

Present:  Dan McGrath, Chair; Gary Wells, Tim Lucas, Laura Merrill and Jeff Gilson, CEO; Joe Finnegan, Town Supervisor.  Absent: David Fisher; Tony Cooper, Town Board Member.

Verizon representatives were here to talk about a possible cell phone tower to be placed on outer elm street.  Proposal submitted.  People within in 1 mile radius will be contacted regarding this tower.  Board approved their proposal.  Their proposal must be presented to the town board meeting next Wednesday, April 16, 2010.  A special hearing is tentatively set for Thursday, May 20, 2010 at 6:30 at the Madrid Town offices. Dan will submit the application to the County Planning Office. 

Last month’s meeting minutes read.  Dan contacted Don McCall regarding his participation on the planning board.  Don has resigned from the board.   Names were thrown around for a possible replacement for Don.  We are going to ask   people to see if they are interested or not.

Wood burning stoves will be looked into regarding stipulations. Tim will follow up.
Solar panels usage to be looked into for placement to zoning regulations. Dan will find out what the County Planning Office has to say.
Jeff sent letters out to Taillon’s, Campbell, Doman and Gonyon asking them to fill out a special use permit and return it to him.  Only application received is Doman and Gonyon will be sending it in.  Planning board to review Doman’s application and either approve or disapprove it.  Jeff is going to go out to Doman’s place and check out his place.

 Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

The next meeting will be May 20th at 6:30 at the Town Office. A Public Hearing will be held then to discuss the Verizon application.

